
       Council Chambers 
       300 First Street 
       Woodland, California 
 
       March 9, 1990 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:00 a.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Flory, Peyton, Sandy, Nofziger 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Holman 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Kristensen, McPherson 
 
 OTHERS PRESENT: Edstrom, Nolan, Griffith 
 
OPERA HOUSE ACTIVITIES/AGREEMENT: 
 
 Representatives of the Woodland Opera House Board of Directors and Opera 
House Manager Elaine Edstrom presented a report to the Council regarding Opera House 
activities and finances.  Also discussed was the Opera House's planned improvements to 
the "intermission garden" area located between the Opera House and Main Street 
adjacent to the City's planned plaza. 
 
 Council also discussed the proposed amendments to the agreement between the 
City and the Opera House.  The amendments, which had previously been distributed to 
the Council, were minor items requested by the State Department of Parks and 
Recreation. 
 
 On the motion of Council Member Flory, seconded by Council Member Sandy, the 
Council unanimously approved the amended agreement. 
 
CLOSED SESSION: 
 
 At 7:55 a.m. the Council adjourned to a closed session to discuss a labor relations 
matter. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 At 8:10 a.m. the closed session was completed and the meeting was adjourned to 
March 16, 1990, 7:00 a.m. 
 
 



 
     __________________________________________ 
     Deputy City Clerk of the City of Woodland 
 
 
 


